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PRESS & MEDIA RELEASE 
March 12, 2022 

Addendum to Criminal Complaint Against Bishop Michael M. Bibi, 
Bishop of the Diocese of Buea, Republic of Cameroon, Central Africa 

___________________ 
 
This press release is issued in response to a Pastoral Letter signed on March 11, 2022 
by Bishop Michael Miabesue Bibi regarding Catholic University Institute of Buea (CUIB) 
and affiliate Institutions; and to our criminal complaint filed in February 2022 with a Vatican 
Court. 
 
We are relieved that our criminal case against Bishop Michael Bibi has prompted him to 
gradually reveal to the world some of his criminal activities which we referenced in our 
press release and video documentary of February 28, 2022 to be fraudulent, premeditated 
and clandestine in nature. Africa E5 Foundation, its partners and a diverse team of 
Cannon law experts, criminal lawyers, international banking experts, investigative 
journalists, and  international non-profit consultants with first-hand knowledge of this 
matter, stand firmly behind our criminal complaint against Bishop Michael Bibi.. 
 
Bishop Michael Bibi may despise or try to undermine and humiliate his predecessor 
Emeritus Bishop Immanuel Bushu in public. The reality remains that Emeritus Bishop 
Bushu retired as a Bishop of great standing. He was the competent authority with 
canonical and administrative powers to make decisions and to oversee his diocese at the 
time these issues occurred.  
 
It is the policy and decision of Africa E5 Foundation to not comment on any on-going 
criminal or civil cases which are under litigation.  We are however saddened to see Bishop 
Michael Bibi continue to abuse the authority of his position as a pastoral leader by using 
his bully pulpit to  spread gossips, falsehoods, innuendos and revisionist history rather 
than to promulgate Christ’s teachings and the salvation of souls especially at a time of 
lent. 
 
We would also like to clarify that our complaint is not about the power of the Bishop and 
neither are we challenging the ownership of the Catholic University Institute. Any attempts 
to change the issues in contention should be viewed as deceptive and distracting. For 
details about the history and background of these matters please click the link below. 
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLKteK1sb_3QDg03Uu2DXVl9O-A4LPzSzM 
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We would like to use this opportunity to recognize and express our profound gratitude to 
Emeritus Bishop Bushu, for allowing this partnership in his Diocese. For all questions and 
public inquiries regarding this matter, please call us at (602) 620-7905 or email us at 
Info@africae5.org.  Thank You. 
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